## April 18,1983

The Haymarket Town Council held a short business meeting on April 18, 1983. All members of Council were present when it began at 8 p.m.

Mayor Muriel Gilbertson delivered the prayer which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$17,616.63 in the General Account and \$882.60 in Revenue Sharing at the end of March.

Mr. Ralph Eckley, a Sanitary District Engineer, explained to the Council his position on wanting to inspect the sewer lines on the homeowner's property. The charge will be \$15 per house and Mr. Eckley will return as many times as needed to get them inspected. He plans to send out applications for inspection to all homes. The system should be on about May1 and the billing of \$83.46 per quarter for sewerage should start around August 4. Homeowners will be charged this rate whether they use it or not but some exceptions will be made where facilities in the building do not permit sewerage, such as St. Paul's Episcopal Church. Councilwoman Gertrade Bean made a motion that Mr. Eckley be permitted to inspect the lines, seconded by Councilman James Gossom and unanimously approved.

The Mayor read a letter from Dottie Leonard from the Planning Commission. She wanted to extend the term of board members until Sept. 15, at which time they will reorganize. Councilwoman Anne Smith made a motion that this be granted, seconded by Councilwoman Lois Crewdson and unanimously approved.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8;42 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER. TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

MURIEL GILBERTSON. MAYOR.